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9 December 2003 

Mr. Michael Alarcon 
Nassau County Department of Health Services 
240 Old Country Road 
Mineola, NY 11501 

Re: 150 Fulton Avenue Site Quarterly Ground Water Sampling 
Garden City Park, New York 
Remedial Investigation/Feasibility Study 
NYSDEC Site Registry # 130073 
ERM Job #0001133 

Dear Michael: 

During the past five years. Environmental Resources Management, (ERM) 
has been conducting an extensive ground water investigation within 
Garden City as part of a Remedial Investigation/Feasibility Study related to 
the 150 Fulton Avenue Site (the Site). ERM has been working cooperatively 
with the Garden City Department of Public Works, and this investigation 
has included extensive drilling, sampling, and the installation of numerous 
ground water monitoring wells within residential areas of Garden City. 
This investigation has also included ERM's authorized access to other 
ground water monitoring wells within the area that are under the 
jurisdiction of the Nassau County Department of Public Works (NCDPW). 

During the 10 September 2003 project meeting held at the Nassau Coimty 
Department of Health Services (NCDH) offices in Mineola, the NCDH 
indicated a desire to split ground water samples from at least the MW-21 
well cluster located approximately 1,200 upgradient of Garden City Supply 
Well Nos. N-07058 & N-08339. Please refer to the scaled air photo showing 
the areal extent of chlorinated volatile organic compounds (VOCs) in 
ground water sent to Mr. Robert Weitzman on 2 October 2003 for well 
locations. 

In accordance with our recent telephone conversation, this letter is to 
inform NCDH that ERM will be collecting quarterly ground water samples 
from 11 select wells within Garden City on Monday, 15 December 2003 
through Friday, 19 December 2003. The eleven wells are monitoring points 
within core portions of the tetrachloroethene-dominant plume emanating 
from the Site. Presented below is a summary of the wells to be sampled. 
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If you can identify the wells from which NCDH would like to obtain 
samples, we may be able to coordinate the sampling schedule so that the 
wells of interest are sampled in consecutive order. 

Please call me at your earliest convenience so that we can coordinate this 
effort. My direct telephone number is (631) 756-8920. 

Very truly yours. 

# 

Chris W. Wenczel 
Senior Project Manager 

cc: Jacquelyn Nealon, NYSDOH 
Walter Parrish, NYSDEC 
Alali Tamuno, NYSDEC 
Kevin Willis, USEPA 
Robert Weitzman, NCDH 
Robert Mangan, Incorporated Village of Garden City 
April Ingram, Esq., Boult, Cummings, Conners & Berry PLC 
Paul Alexis, Esq., Boult, Cummings, Conners & Berry PLC 
Roger Sisson, Esq., Genesco Inc. 
James Perazzo, ERM 
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